
EDITORIAL 
D e a r  l eaders  o f t h e  AFMIN Newsietter,  w e  are de l ighted  t o  pubi ish  the  

5th AFMIN Newsiet ter .  During the  1s t  quarter o f  t h e  year  2005, 
Country level  ne tworks  increased  their  innova t ions  in order  t o  

b e c o m e  f inancial ly and  institutionaïiy se l f  sus ta inab le .  Activities 

re ïated t o  t h e  International  Year o f  Microcredit  dominated  

the  main ach i evement s  o f  National  ne tworks  in their 

respect ive  countr ies .  AFMIN i s  proud  o f  this  

invo lvement  and  x i s h e s  y o u  h a p p y  

reading .  

I CONFERENCE ON IMPROVING MICROFINANCE 
CLIENT PROTECTION IN AFRlCA I 

In the line with its mandate of "Building people and 
systems that work for the poor in Africa", the Africa 
Microfinance Network (AFMIN), in partnership with SEEP 
Network, Micro Enterprise Alliance (MEA), the Ford 
Foundation, and the Microfinance Regulatory Council, 
(MFRC) organized a three-day workshop on "lmproving 
Microfinance Client Protection in Africa." The workshop 
was held on 9 - 11 March 2005, at Birchwood Executive 
Hotel. The conference brought together 22 participants 
from Malawi, Zimbabwe, Uganda, USA, South Africa and 
lvory Coast. The group was composed of microfinance 
practitioners, consumer protection advocates and 
regulators. After witnessing different presentations and 
experiences frorn different participants, participants 

reiterated that the microfinance client remains "the King", 
and therefore has a bill of rights, has the right to 
choose specific financial services, has the right to 
transparent information, has the right to safety, and the 
right to be heard. Participants recognized that information 
asymmetries and unequal power relationships are 
exacerbated in situations where consumers have low 
literacy and skill levels. Based on this observation, 
participants recommended that it is the responsibility of 
microfinance institutions to incorporate the needs of their 
clients into their business models. Likewise, they should 
provide products and services that are competitively 
priced and best suited to the clients' needs. They should 
offer better customer service and process complaints by 
providing concrete solutions. In order to produce a sound 
consumer protection policy in African countries, 
participants to the conference agreed on certain 
guidelines that should be taken into consideration: 

Stakeholders should define the problem by 
conducting research with al1 parties on al1 issues, 
The results should be utilized to formulate principles 
on consumer protection, 
Laws should be enacted that provide adequate 

protection for consumers 
Participants observed finally that, without a sound 
consumer protection policy, it is obvious that the 
government will continue to be in the uncomfortable 
position of having to intervene on an emergency basis, 
and the good image of the microfinance sector will be 
tarnished. In order to pre-empt such conflict, microfinance 
institutions and the networks that represent them have to 
formulate, adopt and publicize a code of practice for 






